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 Response/Action Required 
 
 
 
 

 
March 4, 2022 
 
To: Elementary Principals and School Office Staff   
From: Anne Arnold, Director of P-5 Instruction/Early Learning Programs 
 Jana Sanchez, P-5 Instructional Facilitator – STEM 
 Judi Goldman, P-5 Instructional Facilitator - STEM  
Regarding: Update on Math OEL Labs  
 
 

To support the implementation of Illustrative Math, we are scheduling Observing for Evidence 
of Learning (OEL) labs now. Below is information about how to schedule a lab for your school. 
The OEL lab cycle includes: Co-Planning — Co-Teaching – Debrief/Reflection –Follow-Up 
Coaching Cycle 
 
Due to the sub shortage, there will be no subs provided for OEL labs. We can be 
thought partners about how to cover classrooms for the co-teaching portion as well as times for 
planning and debriefing.  
 
The focus area for this work is increasing student discourse and implementation of the lesson 
structure:  Launch – Work – Synthesize. Contact Jana Sanchez to schedule an OEL lab. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Principals: 

• Contact Jana Sanchez to schedule an OEL lab for your school. Ext. 4037 

jsanchez@everettsd.org 

 

   Required Action: 
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